West Fork Parks Committee Meeting Minutes
December 8, 2016
Members Present: Darrin Byrum, Kari Waterson, Granville Wynn, Susan Neyman, John Karnes 
Members Absent: T.J. Howerton 
Others Present: Chad Harrison-Parks Director, Trace Cash, Rachel Cash, Brian Kichline, Mayor Heith Caudle
Meeting called to session: 5:33 pm
Public Forum: Brian Kichline spoke to the Committee about why he would like to serve on the committee.
October Minutes: The committee reviewed and approved the October minutes.
Budget - October & November: The committee reviewed and approved the October & November budgets with a correction to be made on the dates in the header.  
Old Business:
Meeting Times\Dates: The Committee scheduled their next meeting for January 16, 2017 at 5:30 pm.
Parks Rules\Regulations: The Committee reviewed a proposed draft of the changes for the parks rules and regulations ordinance. D. Byrum suggested lowering the speed limit in the parks from 20 mph to 10 mph. The Committee agreed that the speed limit should be dropped. The Committee decided to add vaping to the no smoking section of the ordinance and to leave tobacco controlled under the league and youth program policies. The Committee discussed further regulations that might be needed to help solve some of the issues at Riverside Park during the busy season of the park. Mayor Caudle suggested presenting the current ordinance proposal to the City Council for consideration and if any additional regulations are needed in the future, to present them at that time. The Committee approved the current draft, with changes, and the Director will prepare it to be presented to the City Council at the January meeting.    
Committee Member Applicants: The Committee moved this item to the end of the meeting.
New Business:

Coaches Selection Committee: The Committee selected D. Byrum. and S. Neyman to serve on the Coaches Selection/Rules Appeals Committee for the 2017 season. 
Field Treatment: The Director presented the Committee with three proposals for field treatment for 2017. The Committee discussed the proposals and decided to contract with Trugreen for the 2017 year.  
Baseball\Softball: The Director presented the Committee with the sign up form and information sheet that will be used for the 2017 season. The Committee discussed league rule changes for the season, including age restriction changes in the 15U division being lowered to 14. The Committee discussed the participation fees for the season. The Committee decided to leave the current fees in place. 
Carter Park Projects: 
Update on Projects: The Director informed the Committee that the perimeter fencing has been installed, the concession ceiling and insulation project has been completed, and the additional security lighting and cameras have been installed. The only project that has not been completed is the dugout modifications. The project will be completed before the end of the year and included in this year’s budget as approved.   
Committee Member Applicants: The Committee selected William Mason to serve on the Committee. The Director will present William Mason to the Mayor for appointment to the committee by letter.  
Adjourn: 7:11 pm
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